

Dear Mums and Dads

As you know things are now moving very quickly, and we are working very hard to ensure that we are keeping up to date with Government advice and protocol.

Many of you will be aware that we took the hard decision late on Friday to cancel the Llangrannog trip. Unfortunately we were unable to make the necessary adjustments to the Llangrannog risk assessment to allow the trip to go ahead. I know that pupils will be disappointed, and presently we are cancelling the trip as we are unable to guarantee a rebooking. We are currently looking at reimbursing monies for pupils who were due to go this week. Please bear with us, as the office is exceptionally busy. We will have further information for you later in the week.

In the meantime, we are now only conducting core business in school. Therefore all extra or non-essential activities are cancelled. These include:-

- Parents evenings
- After school clubs
- Attendance meetings

Should you need to speak to a teacher in the foreseeable future, we will be when appropriate conducting meetings by telephone to minimise additional contact in school.

You may well have heard of the possibilities of school closures in the foreseeable future. At present, we have no information that we can share with you, but we are preparing work for pupils should that eventually arise.

In the meantime I would repeat that should your children have a new persistent cough or high temp (above 37.8 degrees) they should stay indoors and self-isolate for 7 days.

Can I take this time to reassure you that we are working very hard to try to keep our pupils and community safe

You will notice that we have hand sanitiser at our door and we must now <u>insist</u> that everyone uses that hand sanitiser thoroughly <u>before</u> entering the building.

Many thanks

J Arthur Headteacher



Inspiring, Challenging, Empowering Always Doing Our Best

